
 

 

At assembly on Monday morning I referenced the Gospel reading from                     
Sunday and showed the children some gold coins. The Gospel was from                       
Luke and included the following passage: 
“Blessed are you who are poor, for the kingdom of God is now yours. 
Blessed are you who are hungry, for you will be satisfied. 
Blessed are you who are now weeping, 
For you will laugh. 
Blessed are you when people hate you, and when they exclude and insult 
you….rejoice and leap for joy on that day! 

                                                    Behold, your reward will be great in heaven.” Lk 6:17, 20-26. 
I explained to the students that Jesus was not asking them to give up money, food or laughter, but to be                                         
mindful of those who are less fortunate than ourselves. The real treasure that Jesus was talking about is the                                     
treasure we receive from building relationships with each other. It is important to recognise that the                               
Kingdom of God can be found here on earth as well as in Heaven, and that by being aware of those who                                           
are doing it a bit tough, who might need a smile or a friendly word, who might need a shoulder to cry on,                                             
we are entering into that Kingdom. So my challenge to the children of St. Finbar’s this week was to be                                       
mindful of each other and to try to bring a little piece of the Kingdom to our school, through our words                                         
and actions. 
  
Christ’s peace be with you. Have a wonderful week ahead. 
 
Mrs Robyn Clarke 
Principal 

 



 

P&F Welcome BBQê
  
What a fabulous night we had here in the grounds of the school. It was such a pleasure to meet so many 
new families and to be welcomed in turn by our established families. The food was plentiful, and the 
company was delightful. And, apart from a little lightning and thunder towards the end, it was, by all 
accounts, a perfect night. Thank you to the P&F for spending hours organising activities and cooking the 
barbecue, and to the wonderful staff of St. Finbar’s who stayed to meet new families and reconnect with 
old friends. 
   
Parent Information Sessionê
  
Last Tuesday night we held our annual parent information night. It was a wonderful opportunity for parents 
to be involved in the learning at St. Finbar’s and to learn more about how and why we do things the way 
we do. As I said in my address, having so many parents attend the evening showed me how invested the 
community is in providing quality learning and teaching to the students. Some vital information was also 
given at the classroom information sessions, so if you were unable to attend please contact your child’s 
teacher to receive the information pack that was handed out on the night. 
   
Family Learning Conferencesê
  
This week at St. Finbar’s we began Family Learning Conferences. These meetings play an important role in 
building the relationship and the partnership between home and school. If you have not already booked 
a time and a day, please access School Interviews online and secure a time to meet with your child’s 
teacher(s), or alternatively, contact the school office to reserve a time. 
  
Facilities updateê
 
I am sure that everyone is aware of the building works that occurred over the Christmas break. This                                   
involved a complete refit of the Early Stage One classroom and necessitated a move in classrooms for                                 
Stages One and Three, plus a relocation of the art and drama room. The interior work is nearing                                   
completion in Kindergarten, and we are just awaiting the final fit out for the bathroom area, and                                 
pinboards to be placed around the room. Last week there was a meeting between the builder, architect,                                 
myself and Kindergarten staff to discuss the type of environment that we require for the sensory garden.                                 
The photos show that excavation work has already begun, and the slab and poured concrete areas will                                 
be established soon. The garden will try to encompass the already beautiful bush area by reusing as much                                   
bush rock and plants as we can, whilst creating a functional learning and play space, equipped with                                 
outdoor sinks, water play features, specific sensory equipment and gardening areas. I appreciate all for                             
being so supportive and accommodating while this work continues. 
 

 
 

 




